
Hoopeston  

Express Lube 
is taking applications for a 

Lube Tech 
Apply within at  

1006 W. Chestnut 

 In word and in song, Hoopeston honored its citizens 
who have served during Monday’s Veterans Day cere-
mony. 
 Veterans, community members and Hoopeston Area 
students gathered in the middle school gym to honor 
those veterans present and remember those who were 
not. 
 Marine Sgt. Werner Miller was the keynote speaker for 
the event. Miller, 24, enlisted in the Marines in 2013. 
Trained as a machine gunner, he is currently a Marine 
recruiter in Danville. 
 Miller said high school principal John Klaber asked 

him to talk about what it means to be a veteran. “I 
thought about that,” Miller said. First, though, he thought 
about Memorial Day and how it commemorates those 
who gave the ultimate sacrifice.  
 In thinking about Veterans Day, he determined “it’s a 
day for regular people. The veterans here are just regular 
people. They just took a different path.” 

 Veterans are “people who signed on the dotted line...to 
protect the freedoms we have today,” he said. Veterans 
are people who are away from their families for Thanks-
giving, sitting in a foxhole in the rain in Syria, making 
sacrifices so Americans can lead the lives they choose. 

Hoopeston honored those who served at Monday’s Veterans Day ceremony. Above from left, Marine Sgt. Werner Miller gives the keynote address; middle school student council 
officers Bryson Brewer, vice president, Anna Anderson, president, and Emma Herron, work coupon recorder, lead the Pledge of Allegiance; Sadie Drayer gives a speech on what 
Veterans Day means to her. 

Music, musings, memories featured as Hoopeston remembers veterans on their special day 
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“Not just today, but every single day, remember (their 
sacrifices) and thank our veterans.” 

 Veterans provide safety for America and Americans, 
something Miller said will be needed going forward. 
“Terrorism is never going to stop,” he said. “There are 
people around the world who don’t like the way we live, 
in different parts of the world. They’re never going to 
stop. The global war on terrorism is never going to 
(end).” 

 The ceremony also featured Sadie Drayer reading her 
essay on what Veterans Day means to her, as well as 
videos of former and current veterans talking about their 

See VETERANS on other side 



Weather 

 Mostly cloudy today, tonight. High 29, low 23. Tomor-
row, partly. High 36, low 19. 

Classifieds 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Hey Y'All! Let us know what pet supplies you use:  pawspan-
more@gmail.com or call (217) 260-3313 

APARTMENTS FOR RENT 

2 bedroom upstairs apt. Many updates, move-in ready. $400 
month. Call 217-504-4670 or  217-304-1103  

One bedroom apartments available at Centennial Manor. 
All utilities paid for, rent based on income. To apply please 
contact 217-748-6812.  

HELP WANTED 

Paw Spa N’More Grooming and Supply needs an assistant. 
Must like animals and children. All encouraged to apply. 1208 
S. Second Ave., Hoopeston. (217) 260-3313 

Silgan Containers is currently hiring for Production Supervisor/
Manager Trainees. For more information and to apply, please 
use this link: https://silgancontainers.mua. hrdepartment.com/hr/
ats/Posting/view/10343  

Silgan Containers is hiring press line mechanics.  For more in-
formation or to apply, please go online to https://
silgancontainers.mua.hrdepartment.com/hr/ats/Posting/
view/10377/0  

Pizza King taking application for kitchen and delivery. Please 
apply at 111 E Main St Hoopeston.  

Sygma is hiring Class A CDL drivers. Experienced drivers with 
clean records could qualify for a $12,500 sign on bonus. Sygma 
is also looking for students for their CDL school. You must be 
21 and have your Class A permit to be eligible. We have part 
time and seasonal work available as well. Go to 
www.sygmanetwork.com or call 855-770-3210 

Full-Fill Industries Henning, IL offers job opportunities for full 
time/ part time employment. Choose the schedule that fits your 
life style: 1, 2, 3 or 4 days a week. Candidates must be 18 years 
old, and can pick their shift. Machine operators are needed for 1st 
& 2nd shift. We also offer fulltime positions with a full benefit 
package. If you are interested in working for a growing compa-
ny, apply on-line at www.full-fill.com  go to employment or 
employment opportunities and apply as indicated. EOE 

SERVICES 

Storage for boats, campers, cars and more. Totally enclosed, 
concrete floor. 217 304 0928  

Email publish@justthefacts.net  
or call (217) 283-9348 to place your ad! 

 DECKER - John William “Bill” Decker, 92, of Cham-
paign, formerly of Hoopeston, died at 4:18 p.m. Thurs-
day, Nov. 7, 2019, at Carle Foundation Hospital, Urbana. 
Visitation will be 1 p.m. until the 2 p.m. funeral Saturday 
at Anderson Funeral Home, Hoopeston. Burial will fol-
low in Floral Hill Cemetery, Hoopeston, with military 
rites by Hoopeston American Legion Post #384. Memo-
rials are suggested to American Cancer Society, P.O. Box 
22478, Oklahoma City OK 73123. 
 DISKIN - Mary C. “Tootsie” (Shaeffer) Diskin, 84, of 
Rankin, died Tuesday, Nov. 5, 2019 at Carle Foundation 
Hospital, Urbana. Visitation will be 4-7 p.m. Friday at 
Cox-Knapp Funeral Home, Rankin. Funeral will be at 11 
a.m. Saturday at Grace Lutheran Church, Rankin. Burial 
will follow in Rankin Union Cemetery. Memorials  are 
suggested to the church. 
 GREINER - Viola M. (Egolf) Greiner, 91, of Cissna 
Park, died Saturday, Nov. 9, 2019 at Heritage Health, 
Hoopeston. Visitation will be 3-7 p.m. Wednesday at 
Knapp Funeral Home, Cissna Park, and 9 a.m. until the 
10 a.m. funeral Thursday at Apostolic Christian Church, 
Cissna Park. Burial will be in Apostolic Christian Ceme-
tery, Cissna Park. Memorials are suggested to Fair Haven 

Obituaries 

Nursing Home, Fairbury, or donor’s choice. 
 HOFER - Sue (Goin) Hofer, 76, of Rankin, died Satur-
day, Nov. 9, 2019, at home. Visitation was 5-7 p.m. 
Tuesday at Cox-Knapp Funeral Home, Rankin. Funeral 
service will be at 10 a.m. Wednesday at St. Anthony 
Catholic Church, Hoopeston. Burial will follow in Ran-
kin Union Cemetery. Memorials are suggested to Paxton 
Daycare, Rankin Lions Club or St. Anthony Catholic 
Church. 

From the Blotter 
 Police were called at 9:02 a.m. Sunday to Tedd’s 
Beverage Shop, 101 W. Main, regarding a counterfeit 
$100 bill. The fraud is under investigation. 
 A 61-year-old Hoopeston woman reported at 10:17 
p.m. Sunday that someone damaged her home I n the 
800 block of East Main. Police are investigating. 
 Roger Arms, 35, of Hoopeston, was arrested after a 
traffic stop at 8:19 p.m. Monday in the 100 block of 
East Orange for a vehicle that failed to stop at a stop 
sign. 
 Arms was charged with open alcohol container and 
released on a notice to appear in Hoopeston City 
Court. 

Fire Calls 
 Hoopeston Fire Department responded to three calls 
Monday. 
 The first was at 5:04 p.m. when firefighters were 
called to the 400 block of West Maple for the smell 
of gas inside a home. 
 Firemen responded to two calls for vehicles in 
ditches, the first at 5:18 p.m. at Rt. 9 and 1830 East 
Rd. People in the vehicle had already called for assis-
tance.  
 The second call was at 9:22 p.m. to Rt. 9 and 1300 
East Rd. The vehicle was unoccupied. 

In honor of veterans 
Members of the Hoopeston Community Children’s Choir sing “God Bless the USA” during Monday’s Veterans Day 
ceremony at Hoopeston Area Middle School. The group is directed by Anita Reutter. 

Veterans continued from other side 
 time in service to America. 
 The high school band played the National Anthem and 
middle school student council officers Bryson Brewer, 
Anna Anderson and Emma Herron, led the assembly in 
the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 Music was provided by the Community Children’s 
Choir singing “God Bless America” and “God Bless the 
USA;” the high school chorus performing “Stand With 
the Brave,” and the band performing “Rough Riders 
March.” The high school groups came together for “A 
Salute to American Heroes,” a time for each veteran to be 
recognized for the branch in which he or she served. 


